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The grievant was in Post Rehabilitation Testing Program for about 3 years and was being tested on a
quarterly basis.

On July 19, 1993, the grievant was randomly seleded to be tested. Several things happened at the
colledion site that were not in accordance with the procedure. First, the colledor changed the "Reason for
the Test" on the Custody and Control form from "Random" to "Post Rehab"; and second, the amount of the
sample was less than 60 milliliters.

The Committee had an expert review the litigation package and primarily review the specimen volume. It
was determined that there was sufficient quantity to test both the primary and split. The recommended
quantities by DOT and the agreement take into consideration leakage, spillage and the possibility for a
need to retest. It was agreed to by the parties that the sample size of less than 60 ml is not a "fatal flaw· of
the test. The Committee also agreed that the change made on the form from Random to Post Rehab did
not constitute a "fatal flaw.·

The Committee agreed that the grievant violated the terms of the Drug Free Pipeline Program and was
discharged for just cause. This case is closed without adjustment.
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